TOWNSHIP OF POWELL PO BOX 319 BIG BAY, MI 49808

RESOLUTION TO ADOPT CROSS CONNECTION ORDINANCE

Whereas the Cross Connection Control Program Ordinance was adopted by Resolution on January 18th, 2022.

Therefore, be it resolved that this Cross Connection Control Program and Ordinance be updated on the date January 18th, 2022.

Motion to adopt this Resolution by: <u>SaN打川</u>	
Seconded by: Walker TURNER? WALKER Roll call vote: SANTILLI; YES	December NO
Roll call vote: SANTILLI, YES Supervisor declares Resolution January 18	3th, 2022 DATE ADOPTED
Clerk certifies that all Board Members attended in per	son or virtually the Township Meeting
M.Wan	1/18/2022
Mitchell Walker	Date

Kelli Santilli, Treasurer Karen December, Trustee

Darlene Turner, Supervisor

Mitch Walker, Clerk Denise Hudson, Trustee

Powell Township Government

Powell Township

Michigan

WHERE THE
ROAD ENDS

FOUR ADVENTURE BEGINS

101 Bensinger PO Box 319 Big Bay, MI 49808 (906) 345-9345 Powelltownship.org

RESOLUTION FOR SUMMER AND WINTER TAX COLLECTION

Whereas, the Powell Township Board would like to continue with the arrangement for the Powell Township Treasurer to collect on Summer taxes, a 1% administration fee, and a 1% first day late penalty fee and 1% fee on the 1st of each month thereafter.

Whereas, the Powell Township Board authorizes the Powell Township Treasurer to collect on Winter taxes levied a 1% administration fee.

Therefore, be it resolved, the Powell Township Board adopts this Resolution for the Powell Township Treasurer to collect the administration fee for 2022-2023 summer and winter taxes levied and penalty fees for the 2022-2023 summer tax levied on all Real, Personal and CFR properties within the boundaries of Powell Township.

Motion to Adopt Resolution by: $\sqrt{}$	Nalker
Seconded by: December	1

Roll call vote:

Yes: TURNER, SANtilli, Walker

No: December

Absent: Hudson

Supervisor declares resolution $\frac{1/18/22}{}$

Powell Township Clerk

1/18/2022

Date

Township of Powell

Resolution for Powell Township Treasurer to Invest Funds

WHEREAS, the Powell Township Treasurer request permission to invest funds from the Powell Township Funds: Powell Township General Funds, Water Funds, Sewer Funds, Donated Funds, and Road Funds in banks to increase interest.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED the Powell Township Board allows the Township Treasurer to invest funds from Powell Township General Funds, Water Funds, Sewer Funds, Donated Funds, and Road Funds from April 1st, 2022 to March 31st, 2023.

Motioned by:		
	Walker	
Supported by:		
	December	
Roll Call Vote:		ž
	TURNER, Jes; SANTILLI, 2	ks; December, No; WALKER, Yes
Absent:		
	Hudson	
Supervisor dec	clares resolution approved.	
M.a	Jal	1/18/2022
Mitchell Walke	er, Clerk	Date

TOWNSHIP OFFICERS SALARY REQUEST

The	Clerk		_ request a yea	rly salary of	
\$ 12,000	for the budget year April 1, <u>2022</u> to				
			March 3	31, <u>2023</u>	
Requested	18 TH	day of _	JANUARY	,2022	
Signod	M-Mal				



Darlene Turner

From:

Barb Scholtz escholtzbarb@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, December 23, 2021 9:11 AM

To:

Darlene Turner; phijomo@yahoo.com; bigbaypathway@gmail.com

Cc:

Subject:

Proposed Spaceport

Dear Supervisor Turner, Commissioner Moran, and Chairman Gonstead,

My name is Barb Scholtz and I have a home on County Road KB in Powell Township where my husband and I spend 6 months of the year and pay state and local taxes.

I object in the strongest way to the proposed Granot Loma rocket launch plan.

Four years ago, we bought 30 acres on the shore of Lake Superior along the seasonal county road for the explicit reasons around the desire to be in the natural environment, away from the bustle of our city-home in Cincinnati. Our intention is to eventually move to the area full time due to the isolation and "bare bones" life we've enjoyed for the past three summers. We are against further development and "urbanization" of the beautiful Powell Township area.

I was shocked and disappointed to learn of the proposed "Spaceport" at Granot Loma, just a few miles from our home.

According to Marquette County Board's employees and aerospace experts, this would require re-zoning and amending the Powell Township Zoning Ordinance to create a new, intense, industrial use zone.

My specific concerns are that:

- the launch blast will be seen and heard for miles around
- the launch will require evacuation of multiple family homes due to explosion risk possibly including mine!
- falling rocket debris will endanger hunting, fishing, and other recreational activities
- lighting and water towers will pollute the day and nighttime sky views .
- clear cutting will strip crucial habitat for many plant and animal species
- the launch site will be built on fragile wetlands atop a sandstone bluff
- a water deluge shockwave suppression system will draw large amounts of water from groundwater tables and/or the already eroding lakeshore

This industrialization of our Lake Superior coastline will degrade the quality of life now enjoyed by those who hike, fish, hunt, recreate and live in the beautiful natural landscape of Powell Township.

Please publicly note my letter of opposition to the spaceport proposal and to any associated proposals for zoning changes. Please provide hard copies to fellow board/commission/committee members and post online with the board/commission/committee website minutes documents.

Sincerely,

Barb Scholtz



Darlene Turner

From:

Barb Scholtz <scholtzbarb@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, December 23, 2021 9:11 AM

To:

Darlene Turner; phijomo@yahoo.com; bigbaypathway@gmail.com

Cc:

contactcscls@gmail.com

Subject:

Proposed Spaceport

Dear Supervisor Turner, Commissioner Moran, and Chairman Gonstead,

My name is Barb Scholtz and I have a home on County Road KB in Powell Township where my husband and I spend 6 months of the year and pay state and local taxes.

I object in the strongest way to the proposed Granot Loma rocket launch plan.

Four years ago, we bought 30 acres on the shore of Lake Superior along the seasonal county road for the explicit reasons around the desire to be in the natural environment, away from the bustle of our city-home in Cincinnati. Our intention is to eventually move to the area full time due to the isolation and "bare bones" life we've enjoyed for the past three summers. We are against further development and "urbanization" of the beautiful Powell Township area.

I was shocked and disappointed to learn of the proposed "Spaceport" at Granot Loma, just a few miles from our home.

According to Marquette County Board's employees and aerospace experts, this would require re-zoning and amending the Powell Township Zoning Ordinance to create a new, intense, industrial use zone.

My specific concerns are that:

- the launch blast will be seen and heard for miles around
- the launch will require evacuation of multiple family homes due to explosion risk possibly including mine!
- falling rocket debris will endanger hunting, fishing, and other recreational activities
- lighting and water towers will pollute the day and nighttime sky views
- clear cutting will strip crucial habitat for many plant and animal species
- the launch site will be built on fragile wetlands atop a sandstone bluff
- a water deluge shockwave suppression system will draw large amounts of water from groundwater tables and/or the already eroding lakeshore

This industrialization of our Lake Superior coastline will degrade the quality of life now enjoyed by those who hike, fish, hunt, recreate and live in the beautiful natural landscape of Powell Township.

Please publicly note my letter of opposition to the spaceport proposal and to any associated proposals for zoning changes. Please provide hard copies to fellow board/commission/committee members and post online with the board/commission/committee website minutes documents.

Sincerely,

Barb Scholtz scholtz@fuse.net 513-325-6601